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The Principal and staff would like to congratulate the following children who  
received an Award at our Infant Assembly on Friday, 18 November 2011 
Budalima / Kangaroo Finn Bradley, Phoebe Gilham, Brandon Gray, Quill McKechnie 
Nyaagaan / Cockatoo Heidi Osgood, Angelina Puglisi, Locklan McKenna, Tyson White 
Djungas / Octopus Regina Nicholls, Rebecca Merlino, Felix Macbeth, Raymond Campbell 
Murriyirras / Whales Frank Puglisi, Angelita Hoskins, Lillian Rose, Sayuri Ozawa 
Special Awards  Alyssa Bishop, Charlotte Schulz, Cameron Went, John Gowing 

GELATI 
Next Tuesday, 29/11  
GELATI will be sold at  

RECESS for $2.   
What a bargain! 

HAPPY KOOKA 
Jake Smith from Year 4 brightened 
our week with this joke:- 
Why was the maths book sad? 
Because it had so many problems. 
Jake is a pleasure to have at Bermagui 
Public School.  He has fun, shows  
respect and has many friends.   
Congratulations to Jake’s family. 

PRESENTATION DAY SPONSORS 
We are seeking sponsorship for our 
Annual Presentation Day. 
Thank you to the following sponsors:- 

South East Fibre Exports 
The Pineapple House 
Julie Rutherford Real Estate 
Morrisons on Lamont 
Bazzas Hot Bread 
Neilsons Mitre 10 
Bermagui Fishermen’s Co-operative 
Bermagui Pharmacy 
Joy & Frank Puglisi 
Craigh Hurst Engineering 
Bermagui Senior Citizens 
Ocean Lake Caravan Park 
Wallaga Lake Park 
Horse & Camel Wine Bar 
Horizon Credit Union 
Bermagui Golf Pro Shop 
BP Bermagui 
David Griffith 
Mumbulla Foundation 
John & Lucy Merlino 

The School Community is still a buzz 
after a highly successful Spring Fair. An 
estimated crowd of 350 enjoyed the 
festive atmosphere on the School Flat 
last Saturday. The weather held out just 
long enough for all to enjoy the day. 
The P&C was thrilled with the success of 
the day and would like to sincerely 
thank all those that lent a hand. 
The rides were great - the extra ride 
proved very popular this year with 
some long standing rivals battling it out 
on the Gladiator. Ros and her team of 
gymnasts wowed the crowd with their 
enthusiasm and talent and Kumi  
showcased Zumba as a happy and  
energetic workout. 
The Tombala looked fantastic and sold 
out in record time. The winners of the 
Lucky Number Cards were Joan Hearn 
and Travis Creek.  Thank you to  
everybody who donated prizes through 
their classroom baskets and to  
Norma Reid and Rhonda Kerr who acted 
as co-ordinators. What wonderful  
Grandmothers! Thank you ladies- we 
are lucky to have you.  

Lots of happy kids (and Mr Rutherford) 
were sporting decorated faces thanks to 
the face deco stand. Thank you to all 
the artists who gave freely of their time 
and their talent. 
The BBQ was well organised and ran 
smoothly- thank you to Simon Blake, 
and Judy & Darryl Ing and members of 
the Lions Club who were wonderfully 
organised, efficient and friendly. You 
did a wonderful job- thank you. Our 
coffee and cake stall was fantastic with 
a huge range of cakes, slices and  
biscuits on offer to enjoy with great 
coffee.   Our roster of volunteers were 
happy to help and did a fantastic job. 
Thanks to all the people who baked up 
a storm - we are lucky to have such a 
wonderful community of bakers who 
generously donate their time and  
baking.  
A big thank you to Mrs Ozawa who put  
together a fantastic art exhibition which 
added greatly to our program. 
We are still finalising the amounts from 
each stall and will let you know the  
total amount fundraised. This money 
will go toward updating the outdoor 
furniture at school. 
If you made it to the 2011 Spring Fair, 
thank you for coming and helping to 
make the day a success - if you have any 
comments on how we could improve 
the day, please let us know. You could 
drop in a  note to the office or email  
lisa@fishbermi.com or  
wayneandjen@bigpond.com or just 
have a chat to us! To those who missed 
out, we hope to see you next year. 
In the meantime, we are having a 
Spring Fair ‘debrief’ at the Wine Bar on 
Thursday at 5pm. All welcome. 
Finally, thank you to our hard working, 
resourceful and organised committee. 
You are all amazing. Thanks for being so 
fun, easy going and happy to work with 
- we love your ‘can do’ attitude.    

 Jenny & Lisa, P&C 

PUBLIC SPEAKING 
Congratulations to Megan Rutherford, 
April Rose, Lexi Odd, Blake Austin-Tock, 
Drew Buckley & Josh Hunt for  
representing our school at the Gulaga 
Learning Community Public Speaking 
day last Friday.  Many thanks to parents 
for supplying transport and support for 
the students. 

SPRING FAIR 
What a great community event  
organised by our P&C with many  
volunteers.  Congratulations and many 
thanks to Jenny Smith & family, Lisa 
Bradley & family, Peta Blake & family 
and Lynda Cantrill for all their efforts 
over a number of months.  Many thanks 
to all those who helped before the day, 
organising food, tombala, setting up, 
packing up, managing stalls & rides. 

Neil Rutherford 

https://staffowa.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=022b3e6a0f674d1286df16c774c76bb7&URL=mailto%3alisa%40fishbermi.com
https://staffowa.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=022b3e6a0f674d1286df16c774c76bb7&URL=mailto%3awayneandjen%40bigpond.com


 

CANTEEN ROSTER 
Wed 23.11 Kerry McGlashan 
Fri 25.11 Jeannie Dubberke 
Mon  28.11 Kristy Callaghan 

Community Announcements 
Bermagui Surf Club—Boardies Day BBQ  Clubhouse 25/11. Patrolling & Committee members (family welcome).  Enquiries Jen 0438196373 
Childcare Assistants Wanted  Please send email application/resume to moruya@recruitflex.com.au ASAP or phone 44756081 for enquiries 
Canberra Concerto Orchestra  Chamber Players Tour 2011 at Bermagui Community Hall on Sun 11/12 at 2pm.  Tickets $25/$20 concession.  Call 
0413 506 311 or www.canberraconcertoorchestra.com  
Learn to Swim  this summer at Cobargo pool 9-19/1/12.  Sport & Recreation’s program—fun & affordable.  18 months-12 years.  9 consecutive 
lessons.  Applications available at school office.  For more info call 131302 or visit www.dsr.nsw.gov.au/swimandsurvive 
Jack Russell Pups  3 x purebred male pups—10 weeks old.  Micro chipped & vaccinated.  $400 negotiable.  Phone 0411 150 731 
Japanese Home Cooking & Culture Classes  26 & 27/11.  Please call Mayumi Murphy on 64935400 or email at rmrkmurphy@aapt.net.au 
African Drumming Classes Bermagui Public School Hall Thurs 17/11, 1 & 8/12.  5.15-6.45pm.  Adults Classes  (12 yrs+) $20  or 3 sessions paid 
upfront $50.  Bookings essential to reserve a place. Please email davidhewitt@iinet.net.au or phone 0430 382 971 to book.  Drums provided 
Cobargo Amateur Swim Club’s Family Fun Relay  Sun 27/11 4pm at Cobargo Pool.  Teams of 4—handicapped event, can use flippers/floaties.  
$15 per team.  BBQ dinner with vego options.  Enquiries to Sarah Anderson 64937216 

BOARDIES DAY—THIS FRIDAY 25/11 
FOR SURF LIFE SAVING 

Wear your board shorts &  
bring a gold coin donation. 

 
HOMEWORK CHALLENGE 

Boardies Day for Surf Life Saving 
Complete 2 of the following:- 
 Word search 

 Acrostic poem B O A R D I E S 
 Word Art – for Boardies &/or Surf 

Life Saving 
 Find as many little words as you can 

in Surf Life Saving (letters may be 
mixed around) 

 Design a pair of boardies 

FOR YOUR DIARY / BUDGET 2012 
Approximate costs 

● School Voluntary Contribution 
 Term 1  $40/$60 per family 
● Student Text Books  
 Term 1 $35 per student 
● Y3 & Y4 Excursion  
 12-14 Mar $250 
● Y5 & Y6 Excursion  
 21-25 May $400 
● School Photos  
 4 Apr $30 per student 
● Other local Excursions  
 Terms 1-4 $10 
The school subsidises excursions and 
families can arrange with the Principal 
for payment options. 

STUDENT WELFARE 
SPRING FAIR 

Many thanks to those students who so 
positively helped out packing up in the 
rain at the Spring Fair.  Also, it was  
noticeable those students who  
cooperated so positively throughout 
the day with each other. 
 

SCHOOL TONE 
What a pleasure it is to walk into our 
classrooms and see students at work, 
trying hard and cooperating with their 
teachers. 
 

ALLERGIES 
Families are reminded to keep the 
school up to date regarding allergies 
and to reinforce with children, healthy 
eating habits (eg not sharing food & 
talking about allergies).  Thank you for 
your cooperation. 

IMPORTANT DATES 
28 Nov— Intensive Swimming $90 
9 Dec Y2 + Y3-6 non swimmers 
9 Dec Student reports go home 
14 Dec Presentation Day—10am 
15 Dec Y6 Farewell 
16 Dec Last day for students 

SCHOOL WEBSITE 
www.bermagui-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Our Department has made changes to 
the website which meant you may not 
have been able to view some items.  
We trust it now has up to date  
information.  

 PRESENTATION DAY— SCHOOL HALL 
14 DECEMBER 10-11.15AM 

Every student (K-Y5) is introduced to 
the audience by their teacher and  
presented with a certificate stating a 
major achievement.  In addition, each 
teacher presents 4 class awards for 
outstanding achievement throughout 
the year.  Other awards include - 
 Aboriginal Education Officer Award 

— to an Aboriginal student 
 Sportsboy & Sportsgirl Award—to a 

Year 6 student 
Criteria:  Overall performance, 
sportsmanship & achievement.  If no 
Y6 student meets the criteria then 
to Y5. 

 Academic Excellence Award—
Criteria:  Year 6 student from school 
data 

 Outstanding Achievement Award 
 Criteria:  K-Y6 student for  
 outstanding achievement in 2011 
 School Award—Criteria:   
 Outstanding contribution to  
 Bermagui School and/or the  
 community 
 Puglisi Award—Criteria:  Y6 student 

who has consistently tried hard over 
the years and shown respect for 
others 

 NSW Teachers’ Federation Award 
 Criteria:  Set by the members 
Students may receive more than 1 
award.  If the criteria is not met, no 
award is made.  All awards are  
discussed with the Executive and  
approved by the Principal.  We hope 
you will all come to the celebration. 

CANTEEN 
A volunteer is required for Monday, 
5 December & Friday, 9 December—
your last chance for 2011.  Please let 
me know if you can help.  Thank you. 

Cathy 

EXPRESSION OF INTEREST 
General Assistant  

Grounds Maintenance 
Occasionally the school requires a  
person to maintain the school grounds:  
mowing, weeding and removing sticks.  
The school has all the equipment  
needed.  Rate of pay is approximately 
$25 per hour.  Please contact  
Mr Rutherford if you are interested.  
You will be required to complete a 
health statement, and police check. 

FOUND AT SPRING FAIR 
Camera battery & a set of keys. 
Please enquire at school office. 

BOOK CLUB 
DUE FRIDAY 

25/11/11 

INTENSIVE SWIMMING SCHEME 
The intensive Swim Scheme commences 
next Monday at Cobargo Pool.   
Mrs Caves will accompany the children 
on the bus.  A further note to those  
participating will go home later this 
week. 


